
We received the money in two parts: 

1 – 3542.7 euros 

2 – 1330.4 euros 

In total 4873.1 euros. 

We have taken from the account 3200 euros. The bank commission was 32 euros. 

The money remained is 1641.1 euros. This money is still on the account. 

3200 euros are 124 320 UAH (1 euro is equal to 38.85 UAH) 

 

We used the money for: 

1. 8 sleeping bags (13 200 UAH) 

    
2. Thermal underwear and thermal socks for 24 persons (7 900 UAH) 

   
3. Warm clothes for 8 persons (11 735 UAH) 

       
4. Winter shoes for 2 persons (1 900 UAH) 

     
5. Medicine and hygiene products for 18 persons and food for children in 

shelter (15 420 UAH) 



          

    
6. 5 heaters for shelter (11 520 UAH) 

    
7. 4 hotplates for shelter (4 500 UAH) 

     
8. 4 thermoses for shelter (7 800 UAH) 

     
9. Lanterns and LED lamps for 7 persons (2 485 UAH) 

    



10. Power banks for 20 persons (22 040 UAH) 

       
11. New Year presents for 27 children in shelter (8 660 UAH) 

     
In total: 107 160 UAH or 2758 euros. 

 

So we still have 1641.1 – 32.0 + (3200 – 2758) = 2051.1 euros 
 
Dett er den mail der er kommet fra Ukraine. 
 
 
Dear Berit, Dear Jytte, Dear Thilde, 
Dear all the members of SI Rigeon II Denmark, 
Together with this letter I am sending you the report on the use of money you have sent us. 
Just few explanations. Mostly we helped families who came to Dnepr from the Eastern and Southern 
parts of Ukraine, which are occupied or destroyed by russians. Some of them live with the relatives or 
rent appartments. Some others live in special houses (like hostels) in small rooms with one kitchen for 
four or five families. We  call them chelters. So, we have bought some necessary things like heaters, 
hotplates and thermoses of the big volume and installed them in the kitchens. In such a way they can be 
used by all the people living in one house. We also used some of the money to help our club members in 
need. All the calculations are given in the report. I tryed to illustrate it with the pictures and bills. As I 
could not put all the bills inside the report I am ready to show you any of them you would like to check. I 
keep all of them and all the pictures in my computer. 
Once more I would like to thank you for your very important help in our situation. We are more or less 
well in Dnepr with some problems with electricity and water, but fortunately we can stay in our 
appartments as not many buildings are destroyed by rusiian rockets and drones. Hope we will be able to 
stay at home till spring and with the more sunny and warm weather our situation will improve. 
Love to all of you 
Olga   

 


